
Town Manager’s Update 
September 22, 2022

 
Announcements 
 

• Merrimack TV will be covering this Friday's MHS Varsity Football game vs. Bishop Guertin 
and the Marching Band’s halftime show. Kickoff is at 6:30PM and you can watch on cable 
channels 21, HD1071, online at merrimacktv.com and streaming devices....GO 
TOMAHAWKS! 
 

• The Senior Fair is back! It will be held on Wednesday, October 26th from 9AM to Noon at the 
John O’Leary Center. There will be a lot of new agencies and groups that are here to assist 
our elderly population. We encourage all seniors to attend. There is no registration and it is 
open to the public.  
 
 
 

Town Manager’s Report 
 

• The Public Works Department will be hosting a Local Concerns Meeting for the US 3/Wire 
Road intersection safety improvement project on Monday, September 26, at 6:00 PM here in 
the Matthew Thornton Room.  The purpose of the meeting is to provide stakeholders with 
information on the need and possible scope for the project and to receive stakeholder input on 
concerns in the area to better inform the selection of alternatives for the project. 
 

• The Transfer Station will once again be hosting a Freon appliance recycling event this year.  
Bring your air conditioners, refrigerators, freezers, and dehumidifiers to the Transfer Station 
on Saturday, October 15 and the $15 charge to you for each appliance will be covered by 
Eversource through their NHSaves program.  Eversource staff will be at the event to discuss 
rebate opportunities on new appliances. 
 

• The Town received notification from NHDOT this week that the Souhegan River Trail 
project plans, specifications, and estimates have been approved by NHDOT and FHWA 
(Federal Highway Administration).  We have been granted authorization to proceed to 
bidding of the project and anticipate advertising the project on October 14 and a bid opening 
of November 15. 
 

http://merrimacktv.com/

